
 

 

WEEK 1 Self-Tape - Female - Jocelyn 
 

JOCELYN 
A woman might weep for the lack of 
dancing. Is it any wonder so many 

souls perish here? They expire from 
tedium. 

 
SAMUEL 

Perhaps you might spend an evening 
with Temperance Yeardley? 

 
JOCELYN 

The Duchess of Dullness? I would 
rather wash my eyes in salt. It 
would seem to me impossible that 

any beating heart could talk of the 
bible every day of a two month 

journey - but she managed it with 
terrifying enthusiasm. 

 
SAMUEL laughs and goes back to his ledgers. 

 
JOCELYN (CONT’D) 

What is it you are doing with those 
ledgers night after night, Samuel? 

 
SAMUEL 

Governor Yeardley has asked me to - 
let us say inspect certain 

transactions. 
 

JOCELYN’s interest is pricked. 
 

JOCELYN 
Inspect for what? 

 
SAMUEL 

It is merely a standard - 
 

JOCELYN 
Samuel, those accounts have so 

captivated your attention that you 
barely know I exist. Do not tell me 

that what you are doing is a 
trifle. 

 
SAMUEL 

There may be some irregularities. 
 

JOCELYN 



 

 

Here? Embezzlement in the Colony? 
 

SAMUEL 
I didn’t say it was corruption. 
Jocelyn, please let me work… 

 
 

JOCELYN 
We are marooned here a thousand 
miles from civilisation - if I 
thought my husband kept himself 
hidden from me, I could not bear 

it. 
 

SAMUEL 
It is delicate Company business - 

 
JOCELYN 

I would lie awake at night 
tormented by anguish that the 
reason you will not share the 

nature of your assignment with your 
wife is because you might be placed 

in danger by it. 
 

SAMUEL 
You must promise me you will not 

utter a word of this… 
 

JOCELYN 
How could you think so little of 

me? 
 

SAMUEL 
The Virginia Company fails to make 
a credible profit, yet the last 
Governor, Argyll, went back to 

England a wealthy man. 
 

JOCELYN is captivated. She is peering into the ledgers 
. 

JOCELYN 
Argyll is gone. If you are 

examining ledgers then you must 
believe that there are others? 


